
 
 

The Secretary  

NSW Department of Planning, Industry & Environment  

 
13 April 2022 

  

ATTENTION: Sheelagh Laguna, Acting Team Leader, Industry Assessments 

 

Dear Sir or Madam 

  

I refer to the Department’s letter of 15 March 2022 from NSW Planning, Industry & Environment regarding the 
Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for State Significant Development SSD-29999239 Rooty Hill Materials 

Recycling Facility for ‘Demolition of existing structures, construction and operation of a materials recycling facility 
processing up to 120,000 tonnes per annum of yellow lidded bin wastes and containers collected from Container 

Deposit Scheme (Return and Earn)’ at 600 Woodstock Avenue, Rooty Hill (Lot 67 DP 804292) in the Blacktown City 
Local Government Area (LGA). Submissions need to be made to the Department by no later than 13 April 2022. 

 

Please find attached Endeavour Energy’s submission which is based on the system being used for submissions to 
concurrence and referrals received via the NSW Planning Portal. The introduction of  standard type conditions was 

required to keep up with the work load and expedite responses.  I appreciate not all the issues in the submission 
may be directly or immediately relevant or significant to the Development Application.  However, Endeavour 

Energy’s preference is to alert proponents / applicants of the potential matters that may arise should development 
within closer proximity of the existing and/or required electricity infrastructure needed to facilitate the proposed 

development on or in the vicinity of the site occur. 
 
Could you please pass on a copy of this submission to the applicant? Should you wish to discuss this matter, or have 

any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or the contacts identified in Endeavour Energy’s submission in 

relation to the various matters.  Due to the high number of development application / planning proposal 

notifications submitted to Endeavour Energy, to ensure a response contact by email to 

property.development@endeavourenergy.com.au  is preferred.  

 

Yours faithfully  

Cornelis Duba  
Development Application Specialist  

Sustainability & Environment  
M:  0455 250 981  

E:  cornelis.duba@endeavourenergy.com.au  
51 Huntingwood Drive, Huntingwood NSW  2148  

www.endeavourenergy.com.au  
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